
Mr Bobby Longtime, current member of the Teaching Staff: (written in 2021) 

I began teaching at the College in 2004, and despite the many changes that have occurred since that 
time, there are some aspects which remain part of the spirit of Trinity. Trinity continues to be a place 
of opportunity for families in the local community, boasting a wide range of general subjects and 
vocational offerings for students.  

Staff at Trinity continue to strive to meet the diverse needs of students which are both pastoral and 
academic. Although behaviour management approaches have “pivoted”, we continue to focus on 
respecting learning and restoring relationships.  However, chewing gum referrals have been 
surpassed by the unauthorised use of wireless earbuds.  

The interhouse sport competitions have welcomed many iterations of each house war cry, but 
rhyming ‘Scortechini’ continues to baffle our lyricists. In recent times we have been unable to 
facilitate the College Beach-a-thon but despite this, we continue to find ways to commune around a 
BBQ sausage and can of drink.  

If you were to ask relief staff or transient students about being at ‘Trinity’ I suspect two themes 
would emerge – staff are welcoming, and eager to help out, and the majority of students are 
genuine in their interactions and opinions. All Trinitarians at their core desire to do what is just by 
others, and if able, help those who need a hand. These qualities make Trinity a special place.   

Bobby Longtime  

 


